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Newsletter of the Robins AFB Post:  Society of American Military Engineers 

Preview of February 2012 SAME Presentation, entitled “An Overview of United States Corps of Engi-

neers (USACE)”.  This presentation will be given by Major General Todd T. Semonite, Commander and Di-

vision Engineer of the U.S. Corps of Engineers, South Atlantic Division.  

An Overview of  USACE 

Please join us on TUESDAY, 14 February 2012 at the Horizons Club 

for a special presentation by Major General (MG) Todd T. Semonite 

of the U.S. Corps of Engineers (USACE), South Atlantic Division.  

MG Semonite will be giving a program and strategic update on the 

direction of USACE which will include such topics as the changes 

that USACE has undergone under BRAC; issues from the          

President’s budget and the effects they will have on USACE; and 

the future direction of USACE.   

 

 

For more information on our guest speaker, please see page 2.  

February 2012 www.samerobins.org 

The ballots are all in and have been counted.  Presenting our Robins Post Board for 2012! 
 

President: Col Nicholas Desport              Vice President: Mr. Mike Coats 

Treasurer: Mr. James Griffin                        Secretary: Ms. Esther Lee-Altman 

Assistant Secretary: Ms. Casey Lucas            Director of Sustaining Membership: Mr. Art Warner 

Director of National Security: Mr. Joe Ballard      Director of National Security: Mr. Shawn Politino 

Director of Events/Small Business:  Mr. Steve Hvizdzak 

 

Congratulations to all our winners and we’ll see you at the next board meeting to kick off a great year of 

SAME presentations and tours! 

Announcing our 2012 SAME Board! 



Joe Jahnke, P.G. graduated from the University of Wisconsin in 

1986 with BS degrees in Land Use Planning and Geology. He is a 

registered Professional Geologist in Wisconsin, Minnesota and 

Georgia. He has served the Air Force and other DoD agencies as a 

contractor for the past 26 years. He has served in various technical 

and management roles throughout his career, starting his career in 

Civil Engineer departments for various municipalities performing 

surveying, designing and construction management for roads, wastewater plants, 

drinking water plants  and supporting utilities. In 1996 he transferred from Minnesota 

to Warner Robins Georgia to be the Program Manager for the Robins AFB $78 Mil-

lion Environmental Management ID/IQ contract, work included a wide variety of task 

orders supporting the environmental cleanup and engineering. Joe served as Program 

Manager for the $10M 78th Civil Engineering Design Support contract as well as Pro-

gram Manager for the new $75M Environmental Management contract. Joe’s career 

progressed  and has served in Senior Executive roles in top 50 Engineering companies 

including Regional Manager for over 400 engineers, scientists and construction per-

sonnel, Vice President of Quality Control  for AFCEE, AFCESA, USACE, programs. 

To date, Joe has technically performed, managed or performed quality control services 

for projects located at over 40 DoD installations including 30 Air Force bases CONUS 

and OCONUS.   

Major General Todd T. Semonite is Commander and Division Engi-

neer of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), South Atlantic 

Division. He took command on May 1, 2009. The South Atlantic Divi-

sion is one of eight Corps of Engineers regions providing engineering 

and construction services to the nation.  As Division Commander, he 

oversees the planning, design and construction of projects to support 

the military, protect America’s water resources, and restore and en-

hance the environment within a 250,000 square mile area which includes all or part of 

8 southeastern states. 
 

MG Semonite’s immediate past assignment was as Commander of the USACE North 

Atlantic Division in New York City. Prior to that he served as Commanding General, 

Maneuver Support Center and Ft. Leonard Wood, MO.  
 

A native of Bellows Falls, VT, MG Semonite is a registered professional engineer in 

Virginia and Vermont. He graduated from the U.S. Military Academy, West Point, 

NY and was commissioned into the Corps of Engineers in 1979. He has a Bachelor of 

Science degree in Civil Engineering from the U.S. Military Academy, a Master of Sci-

ence in Civil Engineering from the University of Vermont, and a Masters of Military 

Arts and Sciences from Fort Leavenworth. He is a graduate of the Engineer Officer 

Basic and Advanced Courses, the Combined Arms Services Staff School, the Com-

mand and General Staff College, and the Army War College. 

 
 

 WHAT’S  

  COMING 

 UP… 
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The next Robins Post General 
Meeting will be held on 14 
February 2012 at 11:30 am. 
The meeting will be held in the 
Horizons Club’s Georgia 
Room. All are welcome.  
 

Upcoming Dates in 2012 
 

14 February:  1130 hours:  SAME 
General Meeting immediately pre-
ceded by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  A program and 
strategic update presentation will be 
given by MG Todd Semonite of the 
U.S. Corps of Engineers, South Atlan-
tic Division. 
 
 

March:  The Robins Post will be host-
ing a group tour of Plant Vogtle.  
This will give Post members the 
chance to take a tour of a nuclear 
facility.  Details on this tour will be-
come available at a later time. 
 
April:  The Annual Earth Day Golf 
Tournament will be scheduled for this 
month.  Date of this event TBA. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Special Announcement: 
A $1000 Donation from New South 

Construction was giving to the Robins 

SAME Post in memory of Ric Powers.  

The money will be used for a one 

time scholarship in honor of Ric and 

all he did for the Post.  The Post will 

be matching $500 to this donation 

for a scholarship totaling $1500 for 

a deserving high school student or 

freshman that is pursuing a degree 

in engineering. 
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SAME Spotlight: Member of  the Month  

Presenter’s Bio:  MG Todd T. Semonite 

In 1997 working with Col. John W. Mogge Jr the 78th CE Commander as the SAME Robins Post President Joe became 

the Sustaining Member chairmen to reactivate the SAME Robin Post. Joe has been a SAME Robins post member ever 

since.  
 

Our SAME Member of the Month section is continued on the next page. 



It has been a busy Fall for the Boy Scouts of Robins 

AFB.  Andrew Peets, a senior at Warner Robins High 

School, along with the scouts of Troop 220 com-

pleted his Eagle Scout Service Project.  Andrew 

worked with Dr. Bob Sargent (the Base Natural Re-

sources Manager) to identify a conservation project 

on Base that could be used to fill this requirement.  A properly selected Eagle 

Scout project should highlight the scout’s skills in time management, money 

management, fundraising, scheduling, leadership and project management.  

Andrew chose a project to constructed eight (8) floating platforms to be in-

stalled in the Base lakes. These types of platforms provide a safe location away 

from people and predators for turtles to bask in the sun, absorbing the needed 

heat to sustain their cold-bloodied bodies.  The Post donated $100 towards materials for this worthwhile pro-

ject. 
 

Under Andrew’s direction, the materials were obtained, platforms constructed and four (4) units were in-

stalled in Duck Lake as well as four (4) were installed in Scout Lake in October.  It only took a few days for 

the turtles to find the platforms and grow comfortable enough to start using them, as you can see in the at-

tached photos.  Congratulations to Andrew for completing his Eagle project and good luck in completing 

his last step towards earning his Eagle rank. 
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SAME Mission  

SAME Vision 

 “To promote and facilitate engi-

neering support for national secu-

rity by developing and enhancing 

relationships and competencies 

among uniformed services, public 

and private sector engineers, and 

related professionals.” 

 

 

 

 

“To be a premier global engineer-

ing organization leading the pro-

fessional and personal growth of 

all members in support of military 

readiness and development of solu-

tions to national security chal-

lenges.” 

An Eagle Project Completed with Some 
Help from SAME  

Member of  the Month continued 

Currently Joe serves as the Chair of the Aerospace Industry Committee (AIC). The AIC is group of over 200 compa-

nies that support the Robins AFB mission by partnering to assure industry meets the changing needs throughout the 

Air Force. The AIC hosts the Annual Requirements Symposium where Robins AFB briefs upcoming requirements to 

enable industry to provide the government with better products and services delivered cheaper faster and higher qual-

ity. Joe is also an active member of Military Affairs Committee supporting the military members and their families 

stationed at Robins AFB. His personal goal is to unite Robins AFB business affiliates with government and civilian 

employees and highlight our local community commitment to EDIMGIAFAD.   
 

Joe is the Co-Founder of F3 Solutions, a local Professional Engineering Services Woman Owned Small Business. F3 

Solutions strives for the highest level of professional accomplishment to provide innovative solutions supporting En-

vironmental Engineering, Energy Management, Information Technology and Logistics for our community. He advo-

cates the F3 Solution commitment to the community to strengthen our brand, help customers view us positively and 

inspires our team members by working for a socially responsible company.  



Sustaining Member Spotlight: Ikhana Inc. 

Ikhana is a Native American Owned, SBA 8(a) and HUBZone Certified full service design-build company 

that provides engineering, construction, and environmental services to clients across a wide range of mar-

kets including: Federal, State, Local Government, and commercial. Ikhana means “intelligent” design in the 

Choctaw language.  
 

Offering a competitive advantage due to our highly experienced team, Ikhana has extensive knowledge and 

proficiency in completing federal facility design and construction projects. Our team consists of federal con-

struction specialists, planners, architects, and engineers and has in-depth knowledge and experience in the 

preparation of plans and specifications for military construction.  
 

Ikhana offers various services including: 

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES:    ENGINEERING SERVICES:       OPERATIONS&MAINTENANCE: 

General Contracting       Project management         Preventative Maintenance 

Design –Build        Civil Engineering          Landscaping/Tree Service 

New Construction       Natural Resources Services         Facilities Management 

Facility Repair        Environmental Management        Emergency Response 

Construction Management      Wetland Restoration         Grounds Maintenance 

Remodeling        Mechanical Engineering         Occupations Hazards 

Renovations & Additions      Environmental Remediation        Building Condition Surveys 

Estimating        Geotechnical Investigations        Remediation 

Site Work & Infrastructure      Infrastructure Protection      
 
Corporate Headquarters  
IKHANA, LLC  
2120 Noisette Blvd., Suite 106-A  
North Charleston, South Carolina 29405  
843-566-7800    www.ikhanainc.com  
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Awards Galore for Post Members! 

Every year, the Post presents two awards to some very deserving Post members that truly show 

their dedication and embrace the SAME virtues and ethos.  This year was no exception. 
 

Casey Lucas, from AECOM, received the Outstanding Young Member award for her hard work as 

Assistant Secretary of SAME.   
 

A long time SAME member and orchestrator of our Fall Golf Tournament, Nelson Rosa, also from 

AECOM, received the Ric Powers Achievement award. 
 

2011 was an exceptionally good year for the Robins Post as several Post board members won awards as well:  

 Congratulations to Col Desport for winning the prestigious Newman Award!  This award is presented to a civilian 

or military member of the USAF for their outstanding contribution to military engineering.  

 The South Atlantic Regional Vice President (RVP), Mike Blount, was present at the January general meeting to      

present several of our Board members with regional merit awards.  Esther Lee-Altman won the RVP Merit Medal 

and Griff Cox, Ken Branton, and Joe Ballard received recognition of their service by receiving RVP coins.  

 Mike Coats was nominated for the SAME National Post Service Medal as well.  Results are pending and should be 

announced at this May’s JETC where it will be presented.  SAME National only awards this medal to one individual 

per year and Mike certainly deserves to be this year's winner for all his efforts and years served in SAME.  
 

Congratulations to everyone on their recent achievements! 



Post Officers 
 

President 

Col. Nicholas Desport 

nicholas.desport@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1100 
 
Vice President 
Mr. Mike Coats 
michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Secretary 
Ms. Esther Lee-Altman 
esther.lee-altman@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-3976 
 
Assistant Secretary 
Ms. Casey Lucas  
casey.lucas@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Treasurer 
Mr. James Griffin 
JGriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 
 
Senior Enlisted Advisor 
CMSgt Patrick Ferrell 
patrick.ferrell@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1084 
 
Executive Directors 
Ms. Nancy Manley; Membership 
nancy.manley@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-2900 
 
Directors 
Mr. Ken Branton; Programs 
kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 
 
Ms. Laurel Cordell; Programs 
laurel.cordell@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9275 
 
Mr. Brett Williams; Education & Mentoring 
brett.williams@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9225 
 
Mr. Joe Ballard; National Security 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1034 
 
Mr. Shawn Politino; National Security 
shawn.politino@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1023 
 
Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-7301 
 
Mr. Steve Hvizdzak; Events/Small Busi-
ness 
steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 
 
Mr. Art Warner; Sustaining Memberships 
arthur.warner@amec.com 
(478) 923-5999  
 
Ms. Becky McCoy; National Liaison 
becky.mccoy@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9287 
 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

AECOM 
Mike Coats; michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 
 

AMEC 
Art Warner; arwarner@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 
 

Applied Engineering Solutions 
Angie Hubbard; ahubbard@AES-pe.com   
(478) 314-1270 / Fax 314-1271 
 

Applied Software 

David Moore; david@ASTI.com 

(404) 564-1821 / Fax 633-0154 
 

ARCADIS US 
Steven Moes; steven.moes@arcadis-us.com  
(386) 338-2682 / Fax 263-2746 
 

Atkins North America 
Nate Berger; nathaniel.berger@atkinsglobal.com 
(678) 247-2643 / Fax (770) 226-0967 
 

CAPE, Inc. 
Monica Cooper; mcooper@cape-inc.com 
(210) 360-1212 / Fax 377-2111 
 

CEMS Engineering 
Hugh Giggleman; hgiggleman@cemsengineering.com 
(843) 875-3637 / Fax 875-4509 
 

CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; Hfrank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 
 

Columbia Engineering  
Louis Young; lyoung@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 
 

Defense Products Marketing, Inc. 

Neil Hammaker;  dpmwr@aol.com 

(478) 329-9666 / Fax 918-0264 
 

Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 

Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 

Eaton Corporation 

Adam Byrd; adamrbyrd@eaton.com 

(678) 309-4235 / Fax  n/a 
 

EMR, Inc. 
Jim Foster; jfoster@emr-inc.com 
(850) 698-8893 / Fax (904) 212-0787 
 

F3 Solutions 

Joe Jahnke,  joe@f3now.com 

(478) 971-1343 / Fax 971-1344 
 

Flint EMC 
F. Ronnie Sanders; rsanders@flintemc.com 
(478) 218-5548 / Fax 219-5539 
 

Geosyntec Consultants 

James Griffin; jgriffinl@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 
 

Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; tdriver@geconsultants.com 

(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 
 

Gulf Coast Architectural Group, Inc. 

Don Carlos;  don@gcarchgroup.com 

(850) 607-7328 / Fax 332-7255 
 

Ikhana, Inc. 

Bob Pickard; robert.pickard@ikhanainc.com 

(843) 364-6828 / Fax (202) 449-9840 
 

Landmark Engineering Group, Inc. 

Mike Shamsie;  mike.shamsie@landgroup.biz 

(309) 755-3400 / Fax 755-5522 
 

Leo A Daly 

Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 
 
 

 

Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 
 

New South Construction Company 

Dan Hobson;  dhobson@newsouthconstruction.com  

(404) 443-4000 / Fax 443-4100 
 

Ocmulgee Site and Environmental Services, Inc. 
Wesley Woods;  lwoods@ocmulgeesite.com 
(478) 224-7070 / Fax 224-7072 
 

Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 

Porter Scientific Inc. 
Freda Porter;  fporter@porterscientific.com 
(910) 521-0549 / Fax 521-3599 
 

Reeves Construction Company 

Steve Kichefski; skichefski@southeastpavement- 

services.com 

(478) 474 9092 / Fax 474-9192 
 

SAIC Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; michael.b.gwyn@saic.com 
(704) 542-2908 / Fax 759-0081 
 

Superior Solar Systems LLC 
Jeff Ball; jeff.ball@superiorsolar.com  
(707) 695-5454 / Fax (866) 699-9852 
 

TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; Hsteve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 
 

TetraTech, Inc. 
Scott Covode; scott.covode@tetratech.com 
(678) 775-3108 / Fax 775-3138 
 

Toland & Mizell Architects 
Alan Toland; atoland@toland-mizell.com 
(404) 343-3500 / Fax 577-6240 

 

TRC Solutions 
LC Campbell; lcampbell@trcsolutions.com 
(478) 955-9980 / 971-1398  
 

URS Corporation 
Ken Branton; kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 / Fax 808-8400 
 

Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Hilton Culpepper; hilton.culpepper@westonsolutions.com 
(478) 875-3693 / Fax 875-3693 (same) 
 

WINDAMIR Development & Construction 
Kimberly Glover; kglover@windamir.com 
(770) 436-3500 / Fax 436-9020     
 

Wolverton and Associates, Inc 
Theo Stone;  theo.stone@wolverton-assoc.com 
(770) 447-8999 / Fax 447-9070 

SAME Robins Post  
Sustaining Member News 
Are you with a Sustaining Member Firm?   
If you would like to become one, or if you are  
not sure of your company’s registration status, 
please contact Mr. Art Warner, our Sustaining 
Member Director, at 478.923.5999 ext 12 or at 
arthur.warner@amec.com. 
 

Accepting Abstracts 
We are currently accepting abstracts for pre-
senters and Presentations in 2012. Let us 
know what presentation topics or presenters 
would most interest you. We want to know 
what is important to you. Please contact Mr. 
Ken Branton at kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
with feedback or for more information. 
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